# Chapelhall Primary School



# Newsletter





enquiries-at-Chapelhall@northlan.org.uk

## A note from Mrs Brown...

Welcome to the new session 21-22. It is lovely to see all our new P1's and other new pupils settling quickly into routines and getting to know each other. We have a number of new staff working with us this year which is lovely and we look forward to all the exciting things ahead this term. With infections remaining high in North Lanarkshire, it is important we all do our bit to remain cautious. Further guidance on what happens if there is a positive case is on our school website https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/Enterprise/. Please take time to read this carefully as the process has changed.

### **Dates for your Diary**

The Annual calendar is attached and on our school website. Other dates or any changes will be published here.

#### Face coverings/ Collecting pupils.

We remain under increased restrictions from much of the rest of society for the next few weeks at least, as advised by the Scottish Government.

- Only 1 parent/carer for P1-3 only are allowed to enter the playground
- Stand on a Blue Spot
- Adults should be wearing a Face covering unless exempt.
- Parents should also avoid approaching staff.
- Please use the same one way system as the morning, exiting through the service yard to avoid adults crossing over.

### **Allergies**

All parents/carers must be extremely careful about not sending in products containing nuts and egg. We have pupils and staff who have very severe allergies to these products so please check very carefully on all snacks which are sent in to school. (Many cakes and biscuits contain eggs which can be easily missed if not checked.) Please help us keep our staff and pupils safe and well.

## <u>Annual Data Check</u>

Please check all personal and emergency contact details are correct and return to school urgently.

It is vital we can get in touch with you quickly if needed.

Also return Flu Immunisation forms please





#### <u>Mascot</u>

We have a new School Mascot called Chappy who was designed as part of a competition last year. His first outing was with P7's to their Outdoor Week at Strath-clyde Park this week. He might need some sunglasses!!



## Pupil property

Could all parents please double check that all jackets, blazers, jumpers, packed lunches, water bottles etc are all clearly labelled? We already have a small collection of items with <u>no name</u> and is very difficult to find their owners in a school of over 310 pupils! Please also remind your child it is their responsibility to look after their own property, even in P1:)

## School Rules

- Ready
- Respectful
- Safe
- Please discuss these simple rules with your child. What to they need to do to follow these rules?

#### **Communication**

Website: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/

nl/Enterprise/

Twitter: ChapelhallPS

General email:enquiries-at-Chapelhall@northlan.org.uk

Head Teacher email: gw09brownsuzanne2@northlan.gov.uk

Class teachers will be issuing a letter in the next few days with their contact details. This will be checked only on the days specified during school hours. General enquiries or urgent information should be directed to the Enquiries email to make sure it is dealt with quickly.

## School photos

Individual and family photos will be taken on Wednesday 15th September. Full uniform please, eg shirts and ties. P1 and P7 photos will also be taken.

#### COVID

Please follow National guidance about preventing the spread of COVID carefully.

If you child has symptoms then isolate and please arrange a PCR test as soon as possible. If your child is positive then please let us know as quickly as possible so we can support you with further information and home learning activities.

Help us all stay safe!

